State of Idaho -

DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES
900 N. Skyline Dr., Suite A, Idaho Falls, Idaho 83402-1718 - (208) 525-7161- Fax (208) 525-7177

EASTERN REGION DIRK KEMPTHORNE

GOVERNOR

APRIL 1, 1999

KARL J. DREHER
DIRECTOR

FRANKLIN COUNTY TREASURER/AUDITOR
30 W. ONEIDA
PRESTON, ID. 83276

RE: Water District No.#13-N

Dear Sirs:

Enclosed please find copies of the Adopted Budget and Minutes of
Water District #13-N. They have been read and approved by this
office.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please
feel free to contact this office.

Respectfully submitted,

Hocrotes 4 Jorer
HAROLD W. JONES
Water Rights Supervisor

Enclosure

HWJ:dn

~ Ce/el»rating Our Centennial Year of Service to Idaho 1895-1995 ~
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Water District 13N

Department of Watsr Resources
March 1, 1999 Eastern Region

The water district met this day with the following present: Bob Erickson, Earl Ward, Ivan Jensen,
Ron Kendall, Michael Kunz, LaVern Talbot, Jeffrey Johnson, Bob Gunnell, and Richard Free.

President Richard Free called the meeting to order.

The minutes of March 2, 1998 were read by the secretary Michael Kunz. Bob Gunnell moved
that the minutes be accepted, LaVern Talbot seconded the motion which passed.

The budget for 1999 was discussed. It was set at $2412, with $2112 for wages and $300 for
workmen’s compensation insurance. The secretary was directed to find out about the insurance.

A resolution to require the payment of the water assessments to the county treasurer prior to the
irrigation season was made on motion by Jeffrey Johnson which was seconded by Bob Gunnell
and passed.

The election of officers was held. Jeffrey Johnson nominated Richard Free for president, Bob
Erickson as watermaster and Michael Kunz as secretary. LaVern Talbot seconded the motion.

No other nominations were received so the officers were elected by unanimous consent.

It was reported that the water survey was 97% to 109% of normal. The low snow was 114% to
153% of normal.

The list of water users was reviewed by those in attendance and updated.

The meeting adjourned at 11:45am.

_ W
Michael D. Kunz, Secreta;y? Richard Free, President




